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Christmas Orders

Our Christmas order forms are out! Pre-
order everything you need for the

festive period with us. You have until
Wednesday 15th December to place

your order with us. Make it hassle free
by ordering on our website at

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk/
online-shop

Christmas Lunch

Every Sunday and Wednesday
from 1st December until 19th

December Christmas lunch will
be served in the café with all of
the trimmings. Available from

12.00 until 2.30. Booking is
advisable.

Opening Times
Monday to Saturday 9.00am-5.00pm

Sunday and Bank Holidays 10.00am-4.00pm
Contact Us

hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
01377 271038

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

Christmas Taster Day
Coming soon! November

2021.

Have you tried our new hot
drinks? Orange hot chocolate,
mint hot chocolate, pumpkin
spiced latte, and gingerbread

latte just to name a few!

mailto:Hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Christmas Day Dinner
Saturday 25 December :  WI Hall : 1.00 pm

We are once again hosting Christmas Day Dinner and
would be delighted should you wish to join us for the

festive celebration.

If you’re going to be on your own, or just want a bit
of company then please get in touch.

For more information please contact
Kate:  07875 198756
Mike: 07577 758458

Or send us a message on Facebook

Quiz Nights are back !!!

Hutton Cranswick SRA

Friday 19 November :  7.30 pm

Phone Ian on 07942 353818 to
book your table

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and
advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered

monthly by our team of volunteers.   If you need help
with

Advertising - contact Frank on 270470
Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559

Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333
Design and Graphics for your item - Richard on the

email below.
If you would like to send an item for publication

please email this to the address at the bottom of this
notice where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn,

Melvyn, or Richard who will do their best to
acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with
us by the 16th of the month otherwise we cannot

guarantee inclusion.
Please note our new email address:-

Hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting any of our advertisers please tell

them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.
Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks

mailto:Hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or  Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Plant Sale

Hutton Cranswick in Bloom held a
successful coffee morning and
plant sale at the village Bowls Club
on 21st September.  Hutton

Cranswick Bulletin Committee had been using the Bowls Club
throughout the month as a venue to meet residents and to encourage
more volunteers. Village in Bloom took the opportunity to promote
their recent activities and to sell on plants the team had propagated.
The Plant Sale raised around £100 for Village in Bloom. Thanks to all
who attended and those who donated plants. Building on the success of this sale the In Bloom team is intending to hold
another in Spring 2022.

RHS Best in Yorkshire award 2021
We haven’t yet heard how the village entries to the Royal Horticultural Society’s Best in Yorkshire Award 2021 have fared.
We hope to find out before the next Bulletin issue in December.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK, AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON

WITH WANSFORD
Contact Details:
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings
and Weddings and have therefore set up a new and improved system.
Please use the following designated email address . . . .

hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com     Telephone or text:  07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES:-
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592  (there is a voicemail on this number if I am not here
when you call).
Trish Barker (Reader) : 01377 277091
Gwyn Southall (Reader) : 01377 270547
Dr. Robin Freeman (Churchwarden) : 01377 270547

The Churches in Hutton Cranswick will once again be
collecting shoe-boxes filled with goodies, organised
by the Jacob’s Well Charity in Beverley.  These will
go to children and young people who live in great
poverty in countries of Africa and Eastern Europe.
If you are able to fill a box, we ask that you put a
list of contents on the OUTSIDE of the box and
whether it is suitable for a boy or a girl, with an
approximate age.  We ask for a £1 coin to help with
transport costs, also on the OUTSIDE.
This year our cut-off date is Sunday 21 November.
The Churches will each have a service where the
boxes will be collected and blessed before being
forwarded to Jacob’s Well.  These are

�� Cranswick Methodist Church at 10:30am

�� St Peter’s Church at 10:45am

The boxes may also be left at 71 Hutton Road during
the week 14 to 21 November.
If you have any queries please tel 270474

This is a list of possible items that you may want to
include, but you could think of more: Gloves , hat ,
pants, soap and flannel, tooth brush/paste,  felt
pens, ruler magnifier, playing cards, ball  pencils
etc.

LOVE IN A SHOEBOX

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com


7
 “DISAGREEING WITHOUT BEING DISAGREEABLE”

“Remember, remember the Fifth of November,
The Gunpowder Treason and Plot,
I know of no reason
Why the Gunpowder Treason
Should ever be forgot.
Guy Fawkes, Guy Fawkes, t’was his intent
To blow up the King and Parliament.”

As the “Bonfire Night” poem reminds us, attacks on Parliament and on MPs are nothing new. But the murder of
MP Sir David Amess on 15 October has rightly shocked the nation, just as the murder of Yorkshire MP, Jo Cox,
shocked us back in 2016.

In many ways, Sir David Amess was a controversial figure, because he had
strongly-held convictions. He was an outspoken campaigner for Brexit,
fire safety and animal rights, but equally outspoken in his traditional
views on the family and on “pro-life” issues.
Until his untimely death, I don’t think I had ever even heard of him. I
certainly wouldn’t have recognised a photo of him. But amongst the
many tributes paid to him in the wake of his death has been this: he
could disagree with people without being disagreeable. He got on really
well with people who disagreed with him, and managed to see the
person over and above their opinion.

There are over 2000 people living in Hutton Cranswick, and no doubt we have all kinds of views on different subjects.
Wouldn’t it be boring if we were all the same…?
But I hope we can learn a lesson from Sir David Amess: that it’s possible to disagree without being disagreeable.
Best wishes to one and all,
Simon Elliott (Vicar of St. Peter’s)

SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2021

Sunday 7 November 10.45 a.m. Baptism of Amelia Rev Simon Elliott

Sunday 14 November 10.45 a.m. Service of Remembrance Gwyn Southall &
Mike Searle

Sunday 21 November 10.45 a.m. Family Communion Revs. Steve &
Margaret Dyer

Sunday 28 November
2021

10.30 a.m. Churches Together in
Hutton Cranswick

Rev. Dr Richard Teale
and Judy Brown

ALL SOULS’ SERVICE

A Service to commemorate loved ones who have died will take place at

St Peter’s Church, Hutton on Sunday 31 October at 4:00pm

Please come and bring a flower to remember your special loved one.

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Amelie was asleep after a long day’s work. She lived in her masters cold, dark attic in a paper shop. It was in smelly,
busy London. “Get up” shouted Master you have left the quill for Mr Pepys here you foolish girl. Take it at once it
is for writing his diary. Amelie leapt out of bed and ran into the smelly street. The night was boiling but there was
a cold breeze blowing. People were out on the smelly, dirty streets. Some were running. Amelie looked up and there
were clouds of smoke and a red sky. Whatever was the matter. “Fire fire” shouted an old lady. London is burning
shouted a boy and the river was full of boats. Amelie saw the hot, boiling fire and ran on. The smelly streets were
choked with smoke and full of small carts. At one bit Amelie found Mr Pepys house. Amelie knocked on the smelly
dirty door. Hello said Mr Pepys, come in the dirty girl said “I am burying my cheese and wine in this pit.” Amelie
fell in the pit. Amelie got out. This fire looks bad, they ran. They went past a cow carrying children and bleating
goats. They stopped at St Paul’s people were carrying books to safety. In the distance Amelie could hear an explosive
boom. Who is this sooty man said Amelie? Thomas Farina said Mr Pepys. Help us fight this fire. 3 days later Amelie
returned to the shop. I need a nap and a good wash too.
By Amelie

William was asleep after a long day’s work. He lived in his masters cold, damp attic in the city of
London. “William! Get Up” shouted his master “You’ve left the chocolate for Mr Pepys here foolish
boy.” Take it at once it is for him to eat. Oh no! cried William he leapt out of bed grabbed the
chocolate and ran out into the street. The night was hot but there was a strong breeze blowing people
were out on the streets, some were running. William looked up there were clouds of smoke and red sky.
Whatever was the matter wonders William. He went round the corner fire! Fire! Shouted an old lady.
William saw a terrible sight a snake of flame spread all over London. The streets were full of wooden
carts and he choked with gases of smoke. At last he reached Mr Pepys house he knocked on the
wooden door no-one answered. He started doing investigating. He found Mr Pepys putting bottles into
a big pit he had to jump down from the long wall he dropped the chocolate in the pit he went beside it.
I don’t want my chocolate stinking of cheese. Pooh that really does pong said William. Look lad this fire
looks bad we have to help it stop spreading. They ran. They didn’t stop til they reached St. Pauls.
By Kasper

THE GREAT FIRE OF LONDON - Stories by Year 2
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Emmy was asleep after a long day’s work in a cold, damp attic. She lived above her master’s
paper shop in London which is a noisy busy city. “Get up shouted master you left the book of
paper for Mr Pepys diary.” The night was hot but there was a strong breeze blowing and it
was pitch black she grabbed a torch. Emmy looked up, there was clouds of smoke and a red
sky. Emmy ran round the corner. Fire Fire shouted an old lady she was still in her night gown.
London’s burning cried a boy and the rivers were full of boats he saw the flames and ran on.
The streets were full of dusty carts and choked with grey smoke. I must find Mr Pepys
house soon. At last Emmy found Mr Pepys house. Emmy knocked on the door no one came she
shouted is anyone in cried Emmy no one answered. Emmy climbed Mr Pepys house. Emmy
turned around she saw a terrible sight, an ark of red flames spreading all over London.
By Ella

I saw a Facebook article a couple of weeks ago, written
by a young lady who was concerned about the number
of homeless people who will be living on the streets of
Hull this year and decided to do something about it -
this is her story.

‘I’ve set up a not for profit group following the death
of a close friend in July who was homeless for 12 years.
I set up a go fund me page to cover the cost of her
funeral and had money left over that has helped us get
started and will assist with buying basics each month
which are directly donated on the 1st Monday of each
month at Queens Gardens in Hull.

We have a link with other not for profit groups to try
and bridge the gap for people, so we can directly donate but also to help other agencies if they
are running short of things.

We truly appreciate everything that people are offering to do, it’s sad to know that just 25
miles away we have up to 60 either street homeless or living in hostels with very little, and not
even basic stuff to get them through the day’

It’s such a moving story isn’t it.   I’m sitting here typing this in the warmth of my centrally
heated home, coffee to hand thinking there must be something we can do to help.   So, do you
have any warm clothing you no longer need, sleeping bags perhaps, toiletries etc . . . . If so then
please feel free to drop them off with me at 10 St Peter’s Close, or give me a call on 07791
688209.   Co-op Funeral Care in Driffield are also a drop-off point.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 538806

Dear Friends
According to Sam Mendes’ film, Jarhead, war consists mainly of waiting for something to
happen. The film is set in the Gulf war of 1991 and it’s about Marines doing their tour of duty
in the desert. What you remember from it is the bafflement of those young men trying to make
sense of going to war ‘in a county they don’t understand against an enemy that can’t see for a
cause they don’t fully fathom.’
You feel the disorientating effects of the relentless heat and the vast lonely desert spaces and
that strange feeling that only those in the armed forces know: the boredom, the tension, the
fear as the waiting goes on and on, the sudden rush when the action finally erupts.
At the end of 1916, the year of the Battle of the Somme, the poet Robert Graves looked back
on his experiences as a Soldier. It’s much the same as Jarhead, only foggy and wet and cold.
‘This is a dreary flat place…… with the intolerable boredom of mess and not enough work to
do, and people waiting their turn to go over again. No one is at his best here…. The year is dying
of atrophy….and the war is settling down on everyone—a hopeless, never shifting burden. While
newspapers and politicians yell and brandish their arms, the dead rot in their French graves
and the maimed hobble about the streets...’
The question is, and always has been, what meaning attaches to the lives and experiences of
men and women in war, caught up in the impersonal forces over which they have so little
control? And especially what meaning attaches to their deaths?  ‘What passing bells for those
who die like cattle’? wrote another soldier poet Wilfred Owen - not to insult his fellow soldiers
whom he loved dearly, but to point out that when slaughter is relentless and indiscriminate,
we need to give even more value to each individual, recognise the humanity of each as
someone’s parent, someone’s child, someone’s sibling, colleague
and friend.

In Hutton Cranswick we invite you to join us on Remembrance
Sunday at 12.15pm on the Green to join together as a community
to make our act of Remembrance.

Revd Dr Richard J Teal: Methodist Minister

CHURCHES TOGETHER IN HUTTON
CRANSWICK

A Service of Remembrance will be held at
the War Memorial on the Village Green at

12.15 pm. On Sunday 14 November
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 22nd September, 2021.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.
Present: Councillors: Alderton, Holtby, Kelly, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare, Thompson,
Wilkinson. Six residents attended. The Clerk recorded the minutes.
21/199 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Poolford. Ward Councillors: Dewhirst, Evison and Owen.

21/200 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests –
Cllr Mrs Simpson Items No 20 & 23 Minute 21/218(b)/ 221– Non-pecuniary – HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Thompson Item No 9(d) Minute 21/207(d) – Pecuniary – Family Member of Scurf Dyke Farm.

21/201 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 28th July, 2021 be approved and signed
as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

21/202 Budget – The latest financial position, bank reconciliation and VAT claim were noted.

21/203 Public Participation – A number of residents expressed strong concerns about the outline planning application
(21/03386/OUT), for residential development at 51 Southgate (item 9(f). In summary: -
Given the nature of Southgate, with children free to play out safely on the road, used all the time by those on foot
joining/leaving the public rights of ways at the southern end of Southgate, using Southgate as the access to CRA-C was totally
inappropriate. To gain access to the development at the point proposed would require traffic to negotiate two blind bends, on a
road that is narrow and narrows further to a single track, with no footpath for pedestrians. The increased traffic generated
would be a threat to the safety of children and pedestrians and detrimental to people who both live on and enjoy the tranquillity
of Southgate. It is feared the risk of flooding, poor road drainage and sewage discharges already affecting some of the residents
would be significantly increased.

With reference to agenda item 9(d), Russ Thompson summarised the proposed variation to the approved plans of planning
permission 19/04321/STPLF, the construction of a solar farm and battery storage facility. National
Power Grid had required changes to the approved scheme; the relocation of the substation and battery compound centrally
within the site and the relocation and increase in height of the Point of Connection Mast. The benefits arising from the scheme
remained unchanged.

21/204 Membership – Following the resignation of Cllr Wilson, a Vacancy Notice has been published. East Riding of Yorkshire
Council had confirmed that, as a request to fill the vacancy by way of election had not been received by the prescribed time, the
vacancy could be filled by co-option.

21/205 20mph Zone – Advice from a senior engineer of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s traffic management team, in
response to the Council’s request of how to raise awareness of and make improvements to signage in the 20mph zone, was
noted. It was Resolved to request (a) the cost of providing roundels in white paint on the road surface, and/or small 'repeater'
speed limit signs and (b) the traffic management team review the location of the signs in the 20mph zone (proposed Cllr Sibley-
Calder/seconded Cllr Richardson).

It was noted that persistent speeders know full well what the limit was, but choose to disregard it. A way to tackle these drivers
was by means of enforcement. If a driver causes alarm, distress or annoyance under Section 59 of the Police Reform Act 2002,
the Police have powers to seize a vehicle, if after the driver ignoring a warning, continued with such behaviour.

21/206 Planning Matters – The following decisions was noted:
(a) 21/00697/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to front, following removal of conservatory, erection of single

storey extension to side and rear, installation of 5 roof lights to the north elevation, conversion of existing
outbuilding to provide additional living accommodation, installation of roof lights and associated works at Westfield
Farm House, 31 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission –
Approved 6 Conditions.

(b) 21/01712/PLF: Erection of single storey extensions to rear, following demolition of existing conservatory, erection
of single storey extension to front and installation of bay windows to front at 1 The Pastures, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9YX – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

(c) 21/02166/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to the rear at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PP – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

(d) 21/02516/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 1 no. Sycamore tree (2) due to the tree being poisoned;
Crown reduce 1 no. group of Cypress trees (3) to 1.8 metres back to hedge height due to the trees being
unmanaged; Remove 1 no. Beech tree (4) due to the tree being unmanaged and due to a section of the front
boundary wall being reinstated at Rose Cottage, 2 Church Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PS – Tree
Works in Conservation Area – No Objections Raised.

(e) 21/02438/TPO: HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF 330) A1. HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 no. group of
Sycamore, Yew and Cypress trees (1) to 10 metres to the South and reduce to 7 metres to the North due to the
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trees being left unmanaged and are encroaching on the property at Rose Cottage, 2 Church Lane, Hutton, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PS – Works to Protected Trees – Consent Granted.

21/207 Planning Applications:
(a) 21/02777/PLF: Erection of an agricultural storage shed on agricultural land for the storage of agricultural machinery

and equipment at Land North of Bramble Lodge, Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ –
Full Planning Permission – Resolved – To object to the application, as the proposed location was outside of the
development limit and was in conflict with the character of buildings in the area (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded
Cllr Richardson).

(b) 21/02976/PLF: Change of use of land for the siting of 11 no. storage containers, and provision of concrete apron for car
parking at Land East of North Humberside Precision Engineers, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full Planning Permission (e-mailed to Cllrs 24/08/2021). To note the Parish Council submitted no
objection to this application.

(c) 21/02779/PLF: Application of new render and external insulation, following removal of existing render at the Old Forge
House, 14 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QR – Full Planning Permission – Resolved –
Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(d) 21/03060/STVAR: Variation of Condition 10 (approved plans) of planning permission 19/04321/STPLF - Construction of
a solar farm and battery storage facility, together with all associated works, equipment and necessary infrastructure at
Land North East of Eastfield Farm, Stockbridge Lane, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RB – Variation
of Condition.
Cllr Thompson left the room and took no part in the consideration of the application.
It was Resolved not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).

(e) 21/02455/PLF: Application of render to existing dwelling (not including single storey annex) and installation of solar
panels to front roof slope at Westow House, 7 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QR – Full
Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

(f) 21/03386/OUT: Outline - Residential development (access to be considered) at 51 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Outline Planning Permission – Resolved – To object to the application, as the proposed
means of access was inappropriate and detrimental to Southgate. At the point in approaching the proposed access,
there were two blind bends, the road was down to a single track and there was no footpath. The proposed access was a
threat to safety and there would be an unacceptable increase in traffic. The local plan adopted in 2016 suggested that
access to CRA-C could be taken from Oaklands or Beech View (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/208 Service on the Green – Permission had been granted for the two Churches to hold a joint service on the Green on the
29th August, 2021. For future events on the Green, organisers would be requested to keep vehicles parking on the Green to an
absolute minimum.
21/209 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ending 31st March, 2021 – It was noted, the
external auditor had certified the Annual Return. Based on the review of Sections 1 and 2, the opinion of the auditor was that
the information was in accordance with Proper Practices and no other matters had come to the auditor’s attention giving cause
for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met.
Other matters not affecting the auditor’s opinion which the auditor drew to the Council’s attention was that the AGAR was not
accurately completed before submission for review. An amended Section 2 had been submitted and accepted. A “Notice of
conclusion of audit”, together with copies of Sections 1, 2(amended) and 3 had been published in line with statutory
requirements. The timetable for the 2021-22 AGAR was noted.
21/210 SEGL 2 – The Council’s Agent had met with Agents from Fisher German and National Grid to discuss the proposed Non-
Intrusive Survey Licence Agreement over land owned by the Council. The Licence maintained public liability insurance of not less
than £10,000,000 and indemnified the Council and the Tenant against claims (capped at £10,000,000). There was a £250.00
Licence fee which was payable to the occupier (Tenant). It was Resolved to instruct the Agent to enter into a Licence
Agreement, disclose the existence of the Tenant and inform the Tenant accordingly (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr
Richardson).
21/211 Membership of the Gatehouse Lake Committee – A vacancy had arisen following the resignation of Cllr Wilson. Cllr
Holtby agreed to join the Committee.
21/212 Gatehouse Lake – It was Resolved to accept the Vegetation Assessment and Report and accept a quotation for the
works recommended to be undertaken (proposed Cllr Richardson/ seconded Cllr Swan).
21/213 Draft Local Plan Update (May, 2021) Consultation – It was noted East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed receipt
of the Parish Council’s comments on the consultation.

21/214 Provision of a plaque to recognise the efforts and sacrifices caused by the coronavirus pandemic – It was recognised
that the coronavirus pandemic had impacted on normal life everywhere and to varying degrees, everyone had made sacrifices
and efforts in some way to deal with the severe difficulties caused by the virus. It was crucial that this self-sacrifice continued for
some time to come, as the virus remained a serious risk to health. It was decided that, at present, not to progress the idea of a
plaque (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

21/215 Garden Allotments – It was noted thieves had taken a number of items from the allotments. The incident was being
investigated by the Police. It was agreed to hire a skip for clearing up the damage/debris.
A pest monitoring contract with East Riding of Yorkshire Council was in place for the period to March, 2022.
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21/216 The Queen's Platinum Jubilee – It was Resolved to have a beacon on the Green as part of the Jubilee celebration in
June, 2022 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Sibley- Calder). Cllr Teare agreed to provide a proposal to a future meeting

21/217 Insurance Policy – It was Resolved to accept the quotation from Pen Underwriting Limited, as recommended by Came
and Company Local (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Richardson).

21/218 Representatives reports
(a) In Bloom – The Team met on the 6th September, 2021. The treasurer had reported a sound financial position. Consideration
was being given to alternative banking arrangements. General planting/maintenance had continued as normal with considerable
work carried out at the Station Garden and the pond border. The SRA car park border was no longer being maintained due to
watering problems and encroaching tree/hedge growth.
An offer of assistance at the Station had been received from Yorkshire Coast Community Rail Partnership.
Photographs and write-ups had been submitted to the Yorkshire in Bloom competition.
A recent coffee morning/plant sale held at the Bowls Club proved successful.
There was an opportunity for a group to take on a children’s open air/planting site at the SRA.

(b) SRA – A report on the SRA AGM and Ordinary meetings previously circulated by Cllr Mrs Simpson was noted. There was a
vacant role for general members and for trustees.
The Committee was keen for two members of the Parish Council to attend and observe future SRA meetings.

(c) Pond – The resin animals and birds had been removed from the island. Cllr Sibley-Calder’s efforts in removing the invasive
weed had proved successful as it was largely under control. There was a healthy amount of life in the pond. It was noted the
lights on the island were to be checked prior to turn on.

21/219 Annual Estimates and Forward Planning – The Clerk had provided financial information to use as a basis for formulating
the next 3-year budget. Draft budgets would be presented to the next meeting.

21/220 Payments:
August, 2021:

September, 2021:

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3707 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens, July 2021 and strimming in Centenary Wood 374.00 74.80 448.80

3708 East Riding of  Yorkshire Council A4 Copy paper 11.05 2.21 13.26

3709 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Allotments: Pest Control Service (21/073) 136.09 27.22 163.31

3710 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge 07/07/2021 to 06/08/2021. 14.38 0.72 15.10

3711 S.J Danby Ltd Repairs to play equipment/gates (21/100) 545.00 109.00 654.00

3712 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 672.99 54.55 727.54

3713 PKF Littlejohn LLP
Limited assurance review of Annual Governance and
Accountability Return for year ended 31/03/2021. 300.00 60.00 360.00

3714 S.J Danby Ltd Relocation of zipline (21/183) 2587.00 517.40 3104.40

3715 HCSRA
Contribution to running costs of  'Have a Go' Open Evening
(21/159) 500.00 500.00

Totals 5140.51 845.90 5986.41

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3716 East Riding of  Yorkshire Council
Hire and management of 2 speed indicator devices on Hutton
Road- 19/05/ 2021 - 25/06/2021 (21/066) 500.00 500.00

3717 Richard Lancaster
Gatehouse Lake - Vegetation Assessment and Management
Report (21/163) 400.00 400.00

3718 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Envelopes and wallet files 13.95 2.79 16.74

3719 Opus Energy Pond: Electricity standing charge 07/08/2021 to 06/09/2021 14.38 0.72 15.10

3720 Came and Company Insurance Premium - 01/10/2021 to 30/09/2022 1773.46 1773.46

3721 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 400.24 400.24

3722 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/07/2021 - 05/10/2021 286.80 286.80

3723 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 11/08/2021 and 25/08/ 2021 314.00 62.80 376.80

3724 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall - 22/09/2021 12.00 12.00

Totals 3714.83 66.31 3781.14
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21/221 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve payment of the grant (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

21/222 Play Area – It was Resolved to accept a quotation to carry out a major overhaul of the roundabout
(proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder /seconded Cllr Thompson). The location for the Christmas tree, close to the play area, had caused a
number of practical issues. It was Resolved to relocate the housing for the Christmas tree on the Green close to the flagpole and
request East Riding of Yorkshire Council to provide an electrical supply from the street light, column 10 and associated ground
works. The housing could possibly be used to hold the beacon to celebrate The Queen's Platinum Jubilee (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/223 Picnic bench on the Green – A new picnic bench, proposed by Cllr Sibley-Calder, was accepted.

21/224 Newbald Parish Council – Correspondence from Newbald Parish Council about being disillusioned
with its relationship with East Riding of Yorkshire Council, in respect of planning decisions, was noted.
It was suggested that if decisions went against comments made by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council, then
planning officers be asked to give specific feedback on the decision made.

21/225 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Town and Parish Council Planning Liaison Meetings notes and presentation.
(b) NHS East Riding Clinical Commissioning Group Newsletter.
(c) National Resilience Strategy Call for Evidence.
(d) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 30th July, 2021.
(e) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – August, 2021.
(f) NHS East Riding Clinical Commissioning Group September, 2021 Newsletter.
(g) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – September, 2021.
(h) Update on works to Wansford Bridge.
(i) Invitation to NHS East Riding of Yorkshire CCG virtual AGM 21st September, 2021.
(j) Remittance advice re Parish Precept.
(k) Generic e-mail addresses for some East Riding of Yorkshire Council officers/departments.
(l) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 6th August, 2021.
(m) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 13th August, 2021.
(n) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA), 2021 AGM.
(o) ERNLLCA Newsletter 19.
(p) NALC Policy Consultation Briefing - Local nature recovery strategies.
(q) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 26th August, 2021.
(r) NALC Newsletter – 1st September, 2021.
(s) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 1st September, 2021.
(t) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 3rd September, 2021.
(u) NALC Newsletter – 8th September, 2021.
(v) Joint Local Access Forum Annual Report (2020-21) and Countryside Code Poster.
(w) Emergency Food Boxes - Driffield Food Bank.
(x) East Riding of Yorkshire and Kingston upon Hull Joint Local Access Forum – 15th September, 2021.
(y) Introduction from Councillor Charlie Dewhirst - East Wolds and Coastal Ward Councillor.
(z) Public Spaces Protection Orders Review 2022 - East Wolds & Coastal Ward.
(aa) ERNLLCA - Allotment Training – November, 2021.
(ab) The Open Spaces Society 2021 Group Member Survey.
(ac) Town and Parish Council Charter Consultation.

21/226 Next Meeting – To be held on 27th October, 2021, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7 pm.
21/227 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to
be transacted, the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2) Public Bodies
Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were invited to leave the meeting (proposed Cllr
Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan).
21/228 Review of the agricultural holdings’ tenancies – It was Resolved to accept the review and recommendations from the
Agent and instruct the Agent accordingly (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan).

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3725 HCSRA Contribution to works on synthetic sports pitch (21/027) 5000.00 5000.00

Total 5000.00 0.00 5000.00
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Like a toddler striving to take the first few steps, the post
lockdown choir is taking baby steps as it attempts to settle
into a new venue and encourage old and new members to
venture out in these challenging times. On occasions, the
road is rocky and difficult and we have no doubt hit a few
bumps along the way. Sometimes, it doesn’t quite go right.
C’est la vie. However, like the intrepid youngster, nothing
is going to deter us, and we have brilliant moments when
we are fairly rocketing along and chasing the next big
adventure. Soaring harmonies and full bloodied
commitment coming together in glorious technicolour,
leaving us feeling elated and quietly chuffed with our little
selves.

I guess the lesson to be learned from this is that very often,
things don’t quite go to plan. It would be easy to give up
and just go down the pub, but it’s surprising what a little
bit of effort and concentration can do and how much more
fulfilling it is when you finally get it right.

We continue to welcome new members to our group - a
huge hello to Brian, Chris, Tim and Jenny (hope I haven’t
missed anyone!). We hope you enjoy your time singing with
us and gain the benefits that so many of us are already
experiencing.

Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir is there for anyone from
all walks of life to come along and join us with our ethos of
having fun singing whilst raising money for local good
causes and to help support our local communities. We had
the pleasure of donating £500 to Beverley Men In Sheds at
a recent coffee morning.

We don’t hold auditions and literally anyone over the
age of 18 is very welcome. We rehearse on a Monday
evening at the SRA in Hutton Cranswick from 7.30
-9pm and charge a weekly subscription of £2. You
don’t have to be able to read music and no prior
experience is required. If you don’t live in the village
and have transport issues, please message Fiona on
07984 657071 and we will try and organise a lift for
you with our ‘buddy’ system.

Why not come along and give it a go? We are currently
rehearsing a mixture of Christmas Carols, in
preparation for upcoming events, and some old
favourites to get us back into the swing of things
following our long, enforced lockdown absence.

We hope to see you soon.

In harmony

Haz

Fiona

www.fionabone.co.uk

fionabonepiano

Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
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Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

STILL TIME…..!
to welcome new members before the end

of the outdoor season; then there’s short mat indoors!
Come along at 1.15pm on Sundays.

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/

BOWLING INDOORS NOW…….

.....for the winter season!

New members always welcome, just come along
on

Sundays at 1.15pm

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Every Week

Monday Community Choir 7:30-
9:00pm at SRA

Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI
Hall Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and
biscuits. For more information call Rose on 01377
270220

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at
S.R.A.

Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Entrance £2.00

November . . .

Saturday 6 Coffee Morning 10:00-12noon at St Peter’s
Church. All Welcome

Monday 8 & 22 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick School. (

Tuesday 9 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick

Friday 19 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane

Saturday/Sunday 20 & 21 Art and Craft Exhibition
10:00am-4:00pm at St Mary’s, Watton. Free entry.

Sunday 21 Love in a Shoebox Service 10:45am at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton and 10:30am at the Methodist
Church

Wednesday 24 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI
Hall

Saturday 27 Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car
Showroom. Stall holders wishing to participate ring Janet
on 01377 270258

Monday 29 Christmas Light Switch On 6:00pm on The
Green

Sunday 31 All Souls Service 4:00pm at St Peter’s
Church

FUTURE DATES

Friday 3 December Christmas Bingo eyes down 7:00pm
at Foreman’s Garage

Saturday 25 December Christmas Day Dinner 1:00pm
at WI Hall Cranswick : For more details or to secure a
place contact Kate 07875 198756 or Mike 07577 758458

Saturday 29 January 2022 Burns Night at Foreman’s
Garage. For more details Tel Ruth 01377 270474 or
Janet 01377 270258

Thursday 2-5 June 2022 The Queen’s Platinum
Jubilee Weekend

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or
contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

As a village we are great. We work together and we help one
another. This school term we decided to stay outside to help
protect ourselves, the young people in our care and the wider
community also.

To enable this to happen - Clive, Scott and the team at The White
Horse kindly offered us the use of the beer garden and outdoor
bar area in which to meet. They've given us shelter, warmth, light
and a safe place for us to meet - thank you.

For us to be able to provide welfare and satisfy our safeguarding
obligations Russ at Thompsons Engineering have generously
provided private toilet facilities for us to use while we meet too -
thank you.

The Parish Council have let us use the village green for the tree
lighting event again this year. We put this event on with the
Guides for the benefit of the village to bring everyone together
and we rely on donations to meet the costs this incurs and we
hope the village will support us in it too. Thank you to the Parish
Council for letting us do this, thank you for those in Guiding for
helping us to run this, and thank you to the whole village in
anticipation of you supporting us on the evening! Monday 29th
November 6pm.

As for activities we've been doing so far..
all sections had their belated wet night playing water games and
having a water fight. Scouts have been firelighting and cooking for
a few weeks, as well as talking about their promise. Beavers and
Cubs have learnt first aid skills appropriate to their age, using
"baby shark" to time chest compressions! They've also just started
map reading, Beavers using the village map, Cubs using OS maps.

We also recently had our Family Day at Raywell Park Scout Activity
Centre, where families came and joined us for a fun filled day.
Everyone was able to have a go at; rifle shooting, archery,
bouldering wall, cavebus, pioneering, firelighting and cooking,
activity trail, various outdoor games, grass sledges, pedal cars, as
well as a game of rounders, craft activities, a jigsaw challenge, a
tug of war and the day was finished off with a campfire. Many of
the younger members enjoyed walking over the pioneering bridge
made from poles, lashed together with ropes. The cavebus was a
big hit, with a few being cautious of going in to start with, but
once confidence was found there was no stopping them. Five of
the adults also managed to squeeze themselves through the tight
tunnels and turns emerging victorious. For many, including the
adults, it was a chance to try something new and to challenge
themselves, for those that had tried before it was a chance to
improve their skills.

mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 24th November starting at 7.00pm.  The

meeting will be in the W I Hall. Details will be published on
the village notice boards and website at least 7 days in

advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.
There are September minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Members and several visitors were
welcomed by President,
Gwynneth, and Jerusalem was
sung. Gwynneth urged us to buy
extra raffle tickets as the money

raised was to be given to our speaker who was raising
funds for the air ambulance. She also asked us to think
about what we would like to at our Christmas party,
the usual bring and share, or a hot turkey sandwich,
fish and chips, pie and peas. There was no clear
preference for any of the above.

The Pop-in is now back in the hall, Tuesdays 2-4pm
cost £2. It is open to anyone who fancies a cup of tea
and a natter and maybe a game of cards.

Birthday cards were given out and Happy Birthday
sung.

Gwynneth then introduced our speaker for the
evening, Liz Hallet a retired District Nurse. Liz was full
of information about her career. She served an area
covering most of the East Riding and treated patients
in some very odd places, boats, caravans, sheds,
garages and even an occasional house. The talk by Liz
was very interesting but also hilarious, she is a natural
comedian, so very enjoyable.

A vote of thanks was given by Elizabeth M.  After tea
and a fabulous chocolate cake the meeting resumed.

We are again going to meet for coffee and a natter on
the last Friday in the month at 10-30am in the Garden
Centre.

WI staff are now back in the office 10am-3pm on
Tuesadays and Wednesdays.  We were told that an ex
member of our village WI had died recently,we all had
some lovely memories of Val Barker. Like our speaker
Val had been a nurse, respected by her colleagues and
loved by her patients.

Next meeting, Tuesday 9th November, 7-15pm.
Speaker to be arranged.

OFFERED for long term loan (inc
Christmas and New Year) folding high
chair and good quality travel cot (with

some bedding). View any time.

 Gina Simpson, 57 Main Street, 01377-
270173 or e-mail

ginasimpson@btinternet.com



DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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